
 

 

PUPIL PERSONAL ACCIDENT             
INSURANCE is an extra insurance 

through the school at very reasonable 
rate. Scoil Thomáis Parents’ Association  

organises the collection of insurance 

fee for this each year. Parents will        
receive a letter offering the option to 

buy this extra personal  accident       
insurance for your child which will cover 

your child 24/7 in the event of an          
accident during/outside of school.    
The  insurance will cover the period                
Sept 2017 to Sept 2018 and must be               

renewed each year. An information letter 
with application form will issue to parents. 

Swimming for 1st Classes & 4th             
Classes is currently being organised by 

teacher Ms Kelly. Sessions will commence 
in late September for a seven week term 

for each class involved.  
 Swimming lessons form part of the             

aquatics programme of PE curriculum.           
All children are expected to participate  in the 
lessons which take place in Coolmine Pool.  

Parents will receive a letter about the lessons 
and an email link to make the payment via the 

Aladdin epayments system.  
We are looking for Parent Volunteers to assist 
teachers in supervision at the pool so please 

let the school know if you can help on some /all 
of the swim days.  All swim helpers will need to 
undergo Garda Vetting to comply with National 

Child Protection Guidelines.  

ARRANGING A MEETING WITH TEACHER?  

Parents who wish to meet their child’s teacher 

or the Principal are asked to put their  request 

in writing to the school office for the attention 

of the Teacher/Principal. The letter should give 

a brief indication of the reason for meeting         

ie schoolwork, behavioural, social or home 

issues. Your letter will be forwarded to the 

Teacher/Principal and Geraldine or Roisín 

from the school office will contact you to            

arrange the meeting at a mutually suitable 

time.  Meetings with teachers normally take 

place either before or after school. 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER—NEW ARRANGEMENTS  
Scoil Thomais issues a monthly newsletter with important 
school news and information. Over the past few years the 

eldest pupil in each family received a paper copy of the 
newsletter to bring home. The newsletter is also posted on            
the school website. However from September parents will 

receive an elink to the school newsletter—so no paper              
copies will be sent home.  © Scoil Thomáis, 5th September 2017 

After School Activities  

A range of Afterschool Activities             

will be organised for this term for 

2nd—6th classes beginning the  

week of 25th September.                         

The list will be available shortly for 

parents and pupils.  

Also GAA training for GIRLS &   

BOYS will be starting soon             

in preparation for the                              

Cumann na mBunscol league.   

Check www.scoilthomais.ie                 

for the full listing of activities.   

MOBILE PHONE     

POLICY                   
FOR PUPILS  

Parents are  reminded 
that  pupils must not 

bring mobile phones in school.               
The school policy on mobile phones 
is  available on www.scoilthomais.ie 

(ABOUT US/POLICIES)  
 Please ensure that your child                  

co-operates with this policy.  Pupils 
who breach this policy will have 

phones confiscated and retained in 
the school. This policy applies to all 
pupils especially 5th & 6th Classes.  

The Board of Management of Scoil Thomais 
will meet on Tuesday 26th  September at 

7pm in the school.  

 

 

NuachtNuacht--Litir : September 2017Litir : September 2017  
Welcome Back to school to all our pupils and school staff.    

We hope everyone will have a great year in school.   

A special welcome to all our new junior infants who started 

school. Reminder to parents to please put your child’s 
name on jumpers, coats etc so that they can be returned if lost.  

From Monday 18th September Junior Infants will be school for 
the full Infant day and go home at 1.40pm. 

All pupils must wear the school uniform to school each day with the 
school tracksuit to be worn on PE days only.  

School Mass in September 

Pupils and teachers from 4th, 5th & 6th 

Classes will attend a special Mass  on 

Friday 15th September at 1.15pm.                     

The Mass will be celebrated by                     

Fr Brendan to mark the new school year.  

SACRAMENTAL DATES TO NOTE 

First Communion Mass will be on            

Saturday 19th May 2018.  

We await a date for Confirmation and 

will inform parents asap.  

School starts  at 
9am each day.            

It is very important 
that pupils are in 

school on time each day. School 
gates open at 8.50am and              
parents/guardians should                    

accompany their children to their 
class line. Pupils are asked to 

assemble in a orderly manner in 
the school yard to await collection 

by class teacher at 9am. Pupils 
should not play chasing games 

etc around the class lines.                   
The BOM does not accept            

responsibility for pupils before 
school opening time 

School Entrance Doors close 
at 9.10am sharp.  Pupils          

arriving late must enter by 
office door after 9.10am. 

A Junior Infant Parent Evening takes place on  

Thursday 28th September at 7.45pm in the school.                     

Parents of Junior Infants are invited to come to your child’s 

classroom and meet teacher  who will talk  about the junior   

infant curriculum for the coming year.  The meeting will last about 45mins 

and there will be a cup of tea  afterwards for parents & teachers in the 

school hall.  Parents are strongly encouraged to attend. A letter will be 

sent home  shortly to junior infant parents confirming this date.  

Road Safety: All pupils and parents are reminded to follow directions 
of the Lollipop Ladies ( Marie & Vivienne) when crossing the roads                 

coming to school and at home time.   

ENROLMENT FOR LOCAL                             
SECONDARY SCHOOLS                                                         

Reminder to 6th Class Parents:                   
Please note that the closing date for             

applications for FIRST YEAR— Sept 2018 

for Castleknock Community College &  
Luttrellstown Community College is this 

Friday 8th September at 4pm.  



 

 

ELECTRONIC ROLLA: Each Class Teacher takes a roll 
call of pupil attendance each morning. School                
attendance for each pupil was recorded in the              

Leabhar Rolla (Roll Book).  However we are now   
moving to electronic recording of daily attendance via 
the Aladdin system.  Roll call is taken by 9.10am each 
morning. Pupils coming to school after that Roll Call 

must be recorded as late.  Parents should send a letter 
to teacher to explain all pupil absences.  

Up to date Address and Phone No.  
Please make sure that the school office has  

the current address and            
phone numbers  for your child 

in case the school needs to         
contact parents/guardians  
Each pupil will receive an                

UPDATE FORM 2017/18 to update 
phone numbers,  minders, and                   

addresses etc.  We also seek  current  
email addresses for parents as school 

messages will be sent via email to                
parents. The form also invites parents 

to give an email address for Scoil 
Thomáis Parents’ Association mailing 

list. Please return this form                          
immediately to your child’s teacher 

IMPORTANT NOTICE  

PARKING NEAR THE 

SCHOOL 

Please do not obstruct 

the school entrance 
gates at any time when dropping 

and  collecting children.  
Please do not obstruct driveways       

especially on Castleknock Vale Road.  

Do not park on yellow Stay Clear lines.   
Parking  restrictions at the school gates 

ensure the safety of all parents and  
children entering and leaving the school. 

School Calendar 2017/18  

An outline of the school terms for the 

coming school year is available on the 

school website  www.scoilthomais.ie 

NUT ALLERGY ALERT 
Please note that pupils should not 
bring nut based foods to school 

for snack/lunchtime.  
There are pupils in many  classes 
with nut allergies and nut based 
foods can trigger serious allergic        

reactions for these pupils which could 
have serious complications for the 
child. Please co-operate with this  

policy for the heath and safety of all 
pupils in the school.  

Thank you to all parents who paid school              

supplies money in June for art, photocopying 

ICT and rental of school books.  All pupils            

have now received copies and other            

stationery  supplies for the new school year.  

SCHOOL BOOK RENTAL                  

The school supplies many 
school books to pupils under 

our book rental scheme. 
 Parents and pupils are          

reminded that all rental books including 

class readers, novels and maths books                   
(5th & 6th) must be kept in good condition 

during the school year. All rental books             
will be collected from all pupils at the                  

end of the school year. 
PARENTS PLEASE NOTE:  

Rental Books that are unnecessarily            
damaged, torn etc will incur a fine of           

ú10 per book to help cover the costs of            
replacement. Please speak with your child 

about the care of their school books.  

BIKE RACKS for pupils are available 

for 5th & 6th Class pupils only.   

Pupils who bring bikes to school must     

dismount from the bike at the Shops 

Gates only and walk the bike to the 

rack. No cycling of bikes in the 

school yard. Pupils are responsible 

for locking their own bike and should 

bring helmets to their classroom.  

 

 

Thank You to members of the  school staff 

who worked hard during summer holidays to 

make sure that the school was ready for pupils 

and staff coming back. Caretakers Michael & 

Eamon undertook a lot of interior                 

maintenance work in the school over the           

holidays and Michael also painted the exterior 

of the school whilst Eamonn attended to the 

school grounds etc.                                             

Cleaning staff,  Pauline and Regina were busy 

and ensured that the school was spik and span 

for the  return of the pupils and staff.                                

Secretaries Geraldine  & Roisín were busy  in 

the school office over the summer preparing 

for the new school year.                                   

Thanks also to SNAs: Kay, Marie, Pauline & 

Ger who helped with school preparations in 

early July and at the end of August.   

Staff  Updates : We welcome  the following 
new teachers to Scoil Thomáis this year:  
Ms Folan (Snf)   Mr OõMahony (4th),  
Mr OõConnor (5th), Mr Bracken (SET), 

and we welcome back Ms Fitzgerald (1st)  
Congratulations to teachers Ms Boland who 
had a baby boy in August and to Ms Eileen 
OõSullivan who had a baby girl in August.  
Best wishes to teacher Ms Keogh who has 

gone on Maternity Leave.    
Wedding wishes go to teacher Ms Whelan 

on her forthcoming wedding.  

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 

Parent-Teacher Meetings for all 
classes have been scheduled for              

Wednesday 22nd & Thursday 23rd                 
November 2017 from 2.45pm.  

More details after mid-term.  

The Annual General Meeting (AGM)               
of Scoil Thom§is  Parentsô Association will 

be held in October.  More details later.  

BOARD OF                      

MANAGEMENT  
IMPROVEMENT WORKS  

The BOM funded school                 
maintenance works which 

were carried out over the summer break. 
Previous learning support classrooms were 

reconstructed to form a new                  
Classroom 16 and Shared Area 15/16 was                 

re-instated. The work involved the                
deconstruction of partitions and                   

associated works. There were also many 
other interior painting and DIY jobs               

undertaken by the school caretakers.              
The exterior of the school was given a fresh 
coat of yellow paint with grey on windowsills 
and  this painting job will be completed over 
the coming weeks.  The BOM arranged for 

the deep cleaning of many areas in the 
school including toilets,  shared areas,  

classrooms and corridor areas.  
The BOM also funded the instalment of a 
sound field system for classroom 1 and  

additional window blinds were installed in 
some areas of the school. 

IMPORTANT MEETING 

Anti Bullying Information 

Meeting for Parents:  

Scoil Thomáis will be               

involved in an Anti-Bullying Awareness          

Programme ( funded through Fingal County 

Council). Pupils and teachers will receive 

training on the programme which supports 

the schoolõs curricular programme which 

teaches pupils to recognise and deal with 

bullying  type behaviour. Parents are invited 

to meeting which will be held in the school 

on Tuesday 3rd October at 7.30pm to        

explain the rationale behind the lessons and 

how the school policy is implemented.  

HEALTHY SNACKS & LUNCHES 

Parents are reminded that all pupils should 

bring a healthy food to school and a           

non-fizzy drink. We encourage fruit,            

vegetable bites, sandwiches, pasta and water  for lunch.  

 BISCUITS, SWEETS, CHOCOLATE,  SAUSAGE ROLLS , CEREAL 

BARS  ETC are not allowed. Remember no nut based foods 

please. The buying of deli lunches  is discouragedñ 

home-made  healthy lunches are best for your child.   


